  OSAGE BEACH FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

April 17, 2018
Present: Director Tony Cicerelli, Director Rick Goedde, Director Rich Martin, Fire Chief Jeff Dorhauer, Assistant Fire Chief Steve Stafford, Attorney Aaron Ellsworth, Fire Marshal Eddie Nicholson, Office Manager Shelley Dougan, Engineer Nate Coppock, Firefighter Eric Newman, Firefighter Matt Marra, Captain Steve Dougan-SAR, Jim and Cheryl Wills-SAR.
Director Cicerelli called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Public Comment:

No public comment.
Consent Agenda:

Director Goedde made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Director Martin seconded the motion. Approved. Motion passed. 

New Business:
Director Martin ran un-opposed for a 6 year term with the Fire District.  Office Manager Shelley Dougan conducting the swearing in of Director Martin. 
Chief Dorhauer announced that the levy issue on the April 3rd ballot passed and presented the results from both Camden and Miller County.  Director Martin made a motion to accept the voting results of the levy.  Director Goedde seconded the motion.  Approved.  Motion passed. 

Assistant Chief Stafford presented Captain Steve Dougan’s K9 Crusoe with his badge as an active member for passing all tests for field readiness. 
Captain Steve Dougan presented K9 Handler Jim Wills with a retirement shadow box for his K9 Buster.  Buster was an active member in SAR for 6 years before his retirement. 

Chief Dorhauer discussed a SAR call that took place on March 13th in Gravois Mills.  The team was requested by the State Fire Marshal’s office to assist in locating a victim within a structure after a fire occurred.  Within minutes of the search K9 Jager gave a final trained response in an area of debris where the victim was subsequently located.  The Fire Marshal’s Office expressed thanks as this saved them about 8 hours of sifting through the debris to locate the victim. 
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Reports: 

Assistant Chief Stafford’s report was accepted as submitted.  Discussed Tanker Shuttle Training and NFPA drills.     
Fire Marshal Nicholson’s report was accepted as submitted.  On March 26th he conducted the Camden County CERT team’s practical test.
Captain’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Board of Directors had nothing additional to report.

Roll call vote to adjourn to Executive Session at 4:13 pm.: Director Cicerelli - yes; Director Martin – yes, Director Goedde – yes.

General Meeting reconvened at 4:25 pm with Director Cicerelli stating there was nothing to report in open.

Meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors is Tuesday, May 15, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. 

Approved by:

_________________________________

Date: _____________________________ 

Prepared by:  Shelley Dougan
